
        
 
WINDOM ELEMENTARY PTO MEETING MINUTES 2/13/20          
Attendees: J. Smith, P. Filsinger, L. Haggerty, D. Boryszak, P. Johnson, C. Shields, R. Gullo, M. Chandler, R. Healy, 
J. Spoto. 
 
February meeting called to order at 5:35 p.m. 

 
January PTO Meeting Minutes approved by M. Chandler, L. Haggerty. 
 
PTO Correspondence  
Mrs. Nemec’s class wrote thank you letters in appreciation for the B&N classroom gift card they won from the 
Box Tops contest. Received a thank you from the 5th graders for attending a field trip to see “Miss Nelson is 
Missing” at the Theatre of Youth. 
 
Reports 
Treasurer: Kevin Dash – Report dated 2/13/20 for January 2020 

                    
 
Principal: Mr. Johnson reporting –  A February snow day caused the second showing of the Musical to be 
rescheduled to the following Monday. February break coming up. Troy Cummings author visit taking place 
the last week in February.  

 
Teacher: Mrs. Filsinger reporting – Fifth grade (Mr. Waack/Mrs. Lobur/Mrs. Hardenburg/Mrs. Powell) 
thanked the PTO for their field trip to TOY. Mrs. Schaffstall would like to share that McTeacher Night is on 
March 26th from 4-7 p.m. at the Orchard Park Rd. McDonald’s. Mrs. Fabbro thanked the PTO for the Box 
Tops contest and the B&N gift card the class won. Mrs. Krone would like a yearbook photo of the PTO 



officers. Mrs. Filsinger thanked the PTO for organizing the B&N reading event.  
 
PTO Updates 
Skate Night (1/17) – attendance lower than in years past – not promoted as heavily.  
 
Box Tops Collection Contest (2/3-7) – Earned $915.20 this year. Parents are encouraged to download the 
Box Tops app which allows you to scan a store receipt to get credit.  
 
Niagara Candy Sale (2/3-2/24) – Orders submitted online - One order per family. Send one payment in to 
school. Pickup will be on Mon. March 23rd after school – volunteers needed to distribute orders. Signup in 
Membership Toolkit. 
 
B&N Event (2/8) – Windom staff read from 12-5 p.m. Was well attended and a fun event for all. There was 
approx. $2100 in sales, netting the PTO a $215 B&N gift card which will be used toward the Reindeer Walk / 
Book Vending Machine. This event will be added to the calendar for next year – proposed date is Feb. 6, 
2021. 

 
Upcoming/Current Events 
Family Movie Event (3/8) – Movie selection is Frozen 2. Will be at the Hamburg Palace Theatre at 11 a.m. No 
charge to attend. Concessions are available for purchase. Doors open at 10:30 a.m. 
 
Spring Plant Sale (5/7-8) – Plants are being distributed by Gullo’s for our sale this year with a total of about 
1600 plants. This allows each student to buy 3 maximum for $1 each. Plastic bags will be provided this year 
in case families don’t have them (due to new law effective March 1st). 
 
Fun Run 2020 (5/15) – May 4th is the kick off “pep rally” and the actual run will take place on May 15th. We 
need volunteers on the day of the event! Please consider helping out. Signups will go live soon. The 4 co-
chairs will work with Boosterthon partner to organize and facilitate actions leading up to the event. The PTO 
is counting on Teacher Aides to help distribute daily prizes.  

 
Other Items 
Now through April, we’re accepting nominations for the 2020-21 PTO Board. All officer positions will be 
vacant effective June 2020. If interested, please contact a current officer as soon as possible.  
 
There was a unanimous decision to forego a February newsletter due to a short month.  
 
Discussed doing school wide assemblies opposite Fun Runs in order to avoid extra time away from the 
classroom. 
 
Fun Run fundraiser will go towards a bigger project/item to benefit the school. Mr. Johnson to get more 
info/estimates on outdoor canopies, which would replace the large trees near the playground.  
 
Proposal to have a restaurant fundraiser on April 7th. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 6:32 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jennifer Spoto, PTO Secretary 


